

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, December 5, 2023                


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The December 5, 2023, meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 6:15 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts, Ehrhardt and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               November 21, 2023, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $14,187.91 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $6,756.62 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:
SALT SHAKERS, LLC – CONDITIONAL USE

The Board took up the matter of the conditional use application of Salt Shakers, LLC.  A public hearing was advertised and held prior to the regular board meeting.  There was no one in attendance opposing the application.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried the use was approved subject to the following:

1. Parking with eight regular spaces and two handicapped to be located as depicted on the plot plan submitted by you and marked “24”.

2. Compliance with letter issued by SEO Martin indicating: 

(a)  The total number of customer visits per day cannot exceed 20.  This includes employees.  The number of daily customer visits would be reduced from 20 by the number of employees at the business when open.

(b) No water is to be used for any of the spa treatment services provided at the business.

(c) No showering or bathing facilities are to be provided at the facility.
2024 BUDGET:
Chairman Coutts took up the matter of adopting the 2024 Budget for the Township. It had been duly advertised November 11, 2023, and there has been no comment from the public.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the 2024 Budget was approved which consists of $1,800,524.42 General Fund, $376,965.45 PA Highway Aid. The tax rate will remain at 3.4 mills, general fund, 2.0 mills ambulance tax and 1.0 mill fire tax.

ROADMASTER’S REPORT:
Roadmaster Coutts asked for authorization to hire a part-time snow plow driver.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously approved the Board authorized hiring Tyler Delaney at the hourly rate of $22.00.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.
CORRESPONDENCE:


Gretchen Lintner






Water Obstruction Permit


Department of Auditor General




Firemen’s Relief
